

A virtual Meeting of the Select Board was held on Thursday April 30, 2020, at 6pm 

Present were:

Dennis Guilfoyle - Chair
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan - Vice Chair
James A. MacDonald 
Sarah E. MacDonald
Dimitria Sullivan

Meeting brought to order at 6:02 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.
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Attorney Andrew Upton and Pyong Yon Kim, proposed manager of record, were virtually present before the Board.

Mr. MacDonald asked Atty. Upton to give an overview of what they are requesting.

Atty. Upton stated that they were looking for two things: a disclosure of some changes in the upper tier of ownership and an investment from some equity funds. Atty. Upton this effects the corporate structure at all PF Chang’s nationwide. Atty. Upton continued, saying there are some new Stockholders and Officers which is really a corporate cleanup on the Massachusetts side. 

Atty. Upton stated that the second thing they were asking for was approval of Pyong Kim as the Manager of record. Atty. Upton went on to describe Mr. Kim’s experience as a Manager. Atty. Upton stated that Mr. Kim has not had any violations and is serve safe trained.

Mr. MacDonald moved to close the public hearing; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. 

On the Vote: 

Ms. MacDonald - yes
Dr. Teehan - absent
Ms. Sullivan - yes
Mr. Guilfoyle - yes
Mr. MacDonald – yes

Mr. MacDonald moved to approve the change of stock interest and change of ownership interest for PF Chang’s China Bistro, 410 Legacy Place; seconded by Ms. Sullivan.

On the Vote: 

Ms. MacDonald - yes
Dr. Teehan - absent
Ms. Sullivan - yes
Mr. Guilfoyle - yes
Mr. MacDonald – yes

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the Change of Manager to Pyon Yon Kim; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. 

On the Vote: 

Ms. MacDonald - yes
Dr. Teehan - absent
Ms. Sullivan - yes
Mr. Guilfoyle - yes
Mr. MacDonald – yes
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Jack Linari, Eric Linari and Lily Zahka were virtually present before the Board.

Eric Linari stated that they have been doing this for 13 years and it has been fun coming in front of the Board for approval.

Lily Zahka stated that she is glad to join the cause and she is glad to do it even if it is virtual.

Ms. Sullivan moved approval for Jack & Eric’s lemonade pirate stand; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. 

On the Vote: 

Ms. MacDonald - yes
Dr. Teehan - absent
Ms. Sullivan - yes
Mr. Guilfoyle - yes
Mr. MacDonald – yes


Mr. MacDonald asked Jack & Eric what charity they will be working with.

Jack Stated that they will be raising money for a boy named Gabriel who lives in Dedham and attends Riverdale. Jack added that Gabriel had cancer and beat it, so the money will go to his family for whatever they need. 

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he would be glad to cover their overhead expenses. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that he will double that.
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Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that the School Committee will only be meeting for 
time-sensitive or budget issues.

Ms. MacDonald stated that when this was asked to be put on the agenda last week a couple of the meetings that were referenced as being non-essential included the Master Plan. Ms. MacDonald informed all that she is the Select Board’s designee on the Master Plan. Ms. MacDonald added that there was a very specific timeline for which public input is collected and then quieter times when the Committee and the consultants do more informational gathering and review. Ms. MacDonald stated that the kick-off visioning session was supposed to be an in-person bonanza with all sorts of interactive exhibits was shifted to an on-line meeting. Ms. MacDonald stated that there were over 100 Participants. 

Ms. MacDonald stated that the interesting thing about the Master Plan’s conversation about where to go with this and recognizing what the limits are and are not while making sure that we involve as many people as possible. Ms. MacDonald added that the MP Committee has considered who we are reaching and what the potential barriers might be while and how do we offer multiple ways for people to participate.  

Ms. MacDonald asked Mr. Goodwin if he was able to compare and contrast Dedham with other communities, to see if we could do better.
Mr. Goodwin stated that he believes that each community will determine what is essential and what is non-essential. Mr. Goodwin added that some communities are holding public hearings, while Dedham, on advice from counsel, is not. Mr. Goodwin continued, saying that there is now a pause on some of the MP hearings until probably June.

Ms. MacDonald stated that she does not think the committee has made that decision and they have not yet scheduled a May meeting. 

Mr. Goodwin stated that ultimately it comes down to a community by community decision. Mr. Goodwin added that if we are compliant with Open Meeting Law, which has been relaxed to allow us to hold virtual meetings. Mr. Goodwin stated that he does not know when 10 or more people will be able to congregate in a room, but it could go into Fall.

Ms. MacDonald stated that meetings as we know them will never be the same and guesses that it will be many months before we can even start to think about any kind of normalcy. Ms. MacDonald added that we have committed to taxpayers that Town Employees will continue to do the work, services will continue to be provided and we must provide some oversight and transparency during the process.

Ms. Sullivan suggested taking a 2 week pause to come up with a plan and see what the Governor has to say. Ms. Sullivan is in favor of pausing meetings unless there is a time sensitive matter.

Dr. Teehan stated that we are in a marathon and not a sprint. Dr. Teehan added that maybe for the short term, we should not do anything that is not essential and focus more on what lies ahead to be prepared.

Mr. MacDonald stated that we all must be on the same page, with the same goals to move ahead. 

Dr. Teehan stated that based on the past 6 weeks, we will be doing medical telehealth visits for the foreseeable future.   

Ms. Sullivan asked Mr. Goodwin if there will be a transcript of the meeting. 

Mr. Goodwin answered, saying that he will be recording the meetings and then download them. make it a part of the record.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he would like to have the Meeting Agenda posted on Dedham TV so residents can easily see the information to join the virtual meetings and a phone number to contact Dedham TV.

Ms. MacDonald asked Mr. Goodwin if the changes made to the Open Meeting Law, to allow us to meet virtually, change the posting requirements. Ms. MacDonald added we are still sending posts and posting to the bulletin Board on time and sending the same things to the Times.

Mr. Goodwin clarified, saying that all the notice requirements stay the same and the relaxation of the Open Meeting Law allows us to meet virtually.
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Mr. MacDonald moved approval; Seconded by Ms. Sullivan. 

On the Vote: 

Ms. MacDonald - yes
Dr. Teehan - absent
Ms. Sullivan - yes
Mr. Guilfoyle - yes
Mr. MacDonald – yes

Dr. Teehan thanked Dr. Cocchi for the great work he is doing during the pandemic
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Susan Butler - 60 Clark Street

Ms. Butler stated that the chairperson on Dedham’s Boards, Commission, etc., for a 3 or 4 week pause and then come back and re-visit the situation with new information. Ms. Butler added that the virtual meetings are great but that excludes a large section of Dedham.  

Jessica Porter informed all that at this week’s Master Plan Committee Meeting and going forward, no decisions will be made. Ms. Porter added that the Committee is hearing what the consultants are doing, the committee is also gathering data. Ms. Porter stated that she is suggesting that on the agenda, the Posting itself, we could be doing a better job of making it clear that people can watch meetings on Dedham TV and call in 
to make comments.

Mr. Goodwin stated that Chris Ryan was asking about an email she sent asking who has control of the Mother Brook area. Mr. Goodwin informed all that he spoke to Joe Flanagan and learned that area is controlled by DCR (Mass Dept. of Conservation and Recreation) with portions controlled by Parks and Rec.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Goodwin to give an update on the on Town Hall and Public Safety projects.

Mr. Goodwin stated that they have been making a lot of progress on both the Public Safety Building and the Ames building. Mr. Goodwin added that the BPCC (Building Planning Construction Committee) interviewed Construction Management Firms and selected Commodore Builders out of Waltham. Mr. Goodwin stated that they are looking to start in early June once we get the contractual documents out of the way.

Mr. Goodwin stated that as far as the New Town Hall goes, CTA, Contractor for the Ames project, remobilized their crews on the 27th, to complete the punch list items and they indicated that they plan to get everything done in 2 weeks. Mr. Goodwin informed all that using the Town’s own crews as well, we are going to try and wrap up to get in the building by late May or early June.    
		
Mr. Goodwin stated that the Town has a COVID19 Operations Task Force, made up of Department Heads, Selectmen, etc. Mr. Goodwin added that this is really to coordinate
Activities between Town Departments.

Mr. Goodwin informed all that the Town put together a COVID19 Relief Task Force which is an effort between the Town and the United Way to raise money to take care of residents who have been economically disadvantaged by this pandemic.

Ms. MacDonald informed all that the Town has an interim Library Director as the former interim Director left on April 13th. 
 
Mr. Goodwin stated that the Library Trustees picked an internal candidate, Amber Moroney, to be the Interim Library Director. 
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Ms. Sullivan reminded all that tomorrow there is a group of people that will be honoring our lunch heroes who have served thousands of people breakfast and lunch. Ms. Sullivan informed all that a 7-year-old named Gavin has recovered from COVID, Pneumonia and he had his last chemotherapy treatment. Ms. Sullivan added that a number of residents waived and cheered for Gavin from their cars. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that Ms. Baker did a code red (ROBO Call) to all residents, with some important announcements. Mr. MacDonald informed all that residents can add their cell number. Mr. Macdonald suggested putting the information on the website, with instructions on how to add their cell number.to the ROBO Call list. 

Cindy Gillan is volunteering to help clean up trash around Dedham. asked the Board where they should go with questions and to get permission for future clean ups. 

Mr. Goodwin stated that he would be happy to help and if it is not owned by the Town, we can work on finding out who you should speak to get permission.

Ms. Gillan clarified that if there is a space we are looking to work on, we should run it by Mr. Goodwin.

Mr. Goodwin said to run it by him, and he will find out who owns the land.

Ms. MacDonald stated that tomorrow evening at 7pm to 8:30 – 9pm, the first virtual Dedham crawl, on ZOOM. Ms. MacDonald added that the event is free but donations will benefit the Dedham Food Pantry. 

Dr. Teehan thanked Youth Commission Director, Rob Blaney for all his hard work and dedication. Dr. Teehan informed all that he was part of the group that hired Mr. Blaney and what a hire he has turned out to be.

Ms. Sullivan asked to have Town Clerk, Paul Munchbach in to give us an update on the Town Election.

Mr. MacDonald moved to enter:
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Seconded by Ms. MacDonald.

On the Vote: 

Ms. MacDonald - yes
Dr. Teehan - yes
Ms. Sullivan - yes
Mr. Guilfoyle - yes
Mr. MacDonald – yes

The open meeting was adjourned at 7:28pm.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday May 7, 2020. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on April 30, 2020 which minutes were approved on July 30, 2020.
																			
							________________________
							Dennis J. Guilfoyle. – Chairman
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